March 6", 2025.
Dear Supporters, Family and Friends,

Hannah Lee was born! Praise the Lord! Everything went well and both
Abby and the baby are doing really well. Hannah weighed 8.5 Ibs at birth and was
18.8 inches long. She’s a big and healthy baby. Though we are a little tired from
being up at night more than we are used to, we enjoy our little baby so much.
Thank you so much for your prayers. We are thankful for how the Lord helped
Abby throughout the pregnancy. We finished deputation and moved to Brazil
during it all.

We are also rejoicing with another marvelous answer to prayer! The
building project was approved, and we can start constructing the deaf church i
building. We are so excited about what the Lord is doing. We have the funds to i
build the foundation and begin on the first floor of the building. We have started
landscaping, and we are excited to see that piece of land that the Lord gave us
become a church. Again, we are so thankful for your support and prayers. Please i
pray for us during the building process. Things can sometimes take a while in Brazil, F;‘
but we pray we can get this church up as soon as possible. :

A few Sundays ago, a young boy, named Davi, !
came to church with his family. He was excited
about the things of the Lord and wanted to
learn more about God. My dad and | visited his house the following
Saturday and spoke to his mother. We left them a couple of Bibles. The
next day, he came to church and raised his hand to be saved during the
invitation hour. | was able to lead him to the Lord and he accepted Christ
as his Savior. Praise the Lord!! He told me he had been asking the Lord
for a Bible and was so happy when he saw one on his table on Saturday
evening. Seeing how the

Lord guided us to take a Bible to his house was amazing. His family is ‘
very Catholic, so we are praying for opportunities to share the gospel Eh
with them as well. |
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We are always so grateful for your faithful support and i
prayers, for we know that without prayer, we could not do anything. |
We love to share these stories so that you, too, can see the Lord

answering YOUR prayers here in Brazil.

Joyfully in Christ,
Stephen, Abigail and Hannah Barrett
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